Woly River Lubheran High School

NEWSLETTER

September 21, 2022

Packer Game Fun!

Greeting Families and Supporters,

This past Sunday I experienced Lambeau Field at it's finest.
Yes, it was as a worker, but seeing and feeling the
excitement in the people coming to the game - whether it be a Packer
or a Bear fan - the excitement was felt all around. Hearing the
roaring crowd when the Packers scored or did a great play was
amazing! I have never had the opportunity to attend a Packer game,
but I realized Sunday why everyone feels that Lambeau is such a
special place. I am so thankful for all my workers that is making it
possible for us to participate in thie fundraiser for the school.
Shining Jesus' light to those at Lambeau is a great way for us to share
His love with others! If you are interested in being part of the
Lambeau team, please contact me. We would love to have you work at
the games! May you have a wonderful week in the Lord!

Blessings, Mrs. Kosmerchock

VERSE FOR TODAY: "The prayers go up and the blessings come
down..." The words to this children's song are only half right,
because God sends his blessings many times even when we don't
pray. But just as we love the special smell that comes with a
drought breaking rain, God loves the aroma of his children's joy,
especially when he is the source of its delight!

YOUTH APPRENTICESHIP OPTIONS: Ben Krull, the new Youth
Apprenticeship Director, will be spending time at Wolf River working with students to try to increase
involvement in the program. Students are able to receive high school credit by participating in the
program. It is possible that the jobs the students already have could be part of the program. There is
no expense to the families. The students are able to leave school early for work and receive credit for
working. Updates will be posted so families have the necessary information.

HOT LUNCH SCHEDULE - Group 3 will be serving on September 28, 2022. Thank you to all the parents
that have graciously volunteered your time to serve lunch and for donating food items! *Friendly
reminder® If you have signed up to help with lunch and have now changed your mind, or are unable to
help, please reach out to Mrs. Brendemuehl at 715-745-2400.

DRESS CODE REMINDER: (See page 18 in the student/parent handbook)

Modesty and not wearing things to draw undue attention to one's self are guidelines that Christians
should abide by all the time. We expect WRLHS students to keep this in mind as they come to evening



or weekend events. If a student attends a WRLHS event dressed immodestly or in a fashion that simply
expresses values that are not in harmony with the Christian values of our school, he or she will be asked
to change or to leave. Crop tops are NOT allowed as a shirt option!

ATTENDANCE POLICY REMINDER: (See page 7 in the student/parent handbook)

If your child has a dental or doctor appointmnet written verification is required. Please ask your
provider for a note from their office. Written verification of excused absences, when applicable, is
expected within three school days of the absence(s) or the student risks having the absence(s) declared
unexcused by the administration. When the school is unable to reach a parent or guardian when a
child is absent, and the school is not notified, the absence is considered unexcused. The
parent/student handbook requests that parents or guardians contact the office by 8:00 a.m. on the
day of the absence. Parents, please remember to call your student in for illness or absence. It is very
difficult to reach parents when voicemails are not set up. This would alleviate attendance problems if
the school was contacted for a student's absence. Together we can resolve attendance concerns by
keeping communication open.

K-CUP DONATIONS: Students have been able to use the keurig machine in the office for coffee and
hot chocolate if it was available. Currently, we are out of keurig cups. If you are able to make a
donation to the school, the students and staff would be appreciative. Thank you for this consideration.

CHAPEL NEWS - The first quarter offering is being designated fo the Mountain Bay Trail in Shawano
County. This week we collected $23.00. Pastor Nehring led the chapel this morning.

EALL SPORTS - The next volleyball game is away on Thursday, September 22, against Faith Christian
Coleman @ 5:30pm. Cross Country's next meet is September 27 at Oconto High School.

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS - Student Council is planning Wolf River's homecoming. It will be September
26 - October 1st. There will be a bonfire Friday night after the game and a 1950s Grease Sock Hop Dance.
ALL FAMILIES ARE INVITED FOR THE BONFIRE ON FRIDAY NIGHT!

Dress up days are as follows: Monday - Misfit Day (Weird Clothing), Tuesday - Grease (1950s), Wednesday -
Dressings Day: Senior - Caesar Dressing (Togas), Junior - Ranch (Cowgirl or Cowboy), Sophomores - 1000
Island (Hawaiian), Freshman - French (beret, striped shirts, etc.), Thursday - Disney Day, Friday - School

Spirit Day.
EAMILY FUN & AUCTION - Thank you SO much to all the families that have donated basket items

and/or monetary donations! We are SO appreciative of your support, it's truly amazing to see everyone come
together to help make Wolf River Lutheran High School successfullll Please bring all basket items or
monetary donations to the school by September 22nd. WE ARE STILL IN NEED OF A FEW WORKERS
YET! Please see email sent out this week in regards to positions and times or call Mrs. B at 715-745-2400.
Thank youl!

A Look Ahead.......................

Sept. 24 - Family Fun & Auction

Sept. 30 - 5:30 p.m. Home Volleyball game/Bonfire after game
Oct. 1- Homecoming dance




